HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on September 11th.2019
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     














Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation None
b) Police Report 5 incidents recorded in July all anti-social behaviour
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper reported that repairs and line painting on the NDR had been completed. The stake in the airport had been sold and it was now completely in private ownership.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Roper said that the GNLP draft should be available for consultation in October. Joint working with S.Norfolk DC was progressing well. BDC were considering parking charges in Aylsham and Reepham to discourage all day parking.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies Sally Fletcher and BDC Cllr.Neesam
2. Declarations of interest Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members

3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that NCC had installed the dropped kerb at the bus stop in Newton Road, both de-fibrillators were now available for use and Chequers Field had been cut. He was asked to put this on the agenda for October for further consideration.
5. Planning No objections were raised to extensions at “Arrowhead”, Buxton Road  and “Woodview”, Grange Road.

6. Remembrance Day Wreath Kevin Saggers would make arrangements for the wreath to be laid and the Clerk would make the necessary purchase.

7. QE Playground The Clerk reported on the repairs required and a quotation of £1,158.00 + VAT from Simons Landscaping was accepted.

8. Tree at rear of Chequers PH The quotation for tree surgery in the sum of £300+VAT from Zak Branch Ltd. was accepted.

9. Chequers Field Eastern Boundary The quotation from Zak Branch Ltd. for hedge trimming and tree surgery in the sum of £500 + VAT was accepted

10. Oak Tree at SE corner of Chequers Field A report from Zak Branch Ltd. on the tree surgery necessary to remove dead limbs and highway overhang and to raise the canopy was considered and the quotation of £500+VAT was accepted.
11. Correspondence NCC had confirmed a refund of £41.79 as the Hall Road signs cost less than predicted

12. Finance
Cheque passed for payment  J.Graves £1123.76 (Salary and Expenses 2nd.qtr. – inc. PAYE) The Clerk confirmed that the balance c/fwd. excluding the Chequers Field a/c was £27,801.98

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to highlight the lack of visibility of “bends” sign on Dumbs Lane and to request a “pedestrians” warning to be added and also to request one at the Grange Road end. He was also asked to chase village green re-instatement work, clearance on the Newton Road path, an overhanging branch on the Dumbs Lane junction and to acquire “dog fouling” signs for the Newton Road path. The Council asked that he write a piece for the Newsletter asking for any residents interested in co-option to contact him. 

14. Questions from the public None

15. Next Meeting October 9th. 7.30 p.m.
